26th November 2010

Keyboard Lessons

I have been informed that we currently have 2 places available for keyboard lessons.  The lessons take place during Friday lunchtimes and cost £5 per session to be paid on a half termly basis.  If you are interested in your child learning to play the keyboard, please see the school office for more details.
Children in Need

A big thank you to pupils in Nursery and Y1 for organising their events in aid of Children in Need.  Nursery pupils worked hard baking cakes and Y1 organised a ‘Bring and Buy’ sale.  I would also like to thank all parents who donated items for the sale and took part in raising money for this charity.  The total amount raised was £152.03.  Thank you for your support.
International Day

Yesterday was the school’s first International Day.  Each year group studied a different country during the day with activities including dancing, art and tasting different foods.  Our pupils enjoyed this extremely valuable experience and learned a lot about life in other countries and their own community in relation to the rest of the world.

School Gates

It has been brought to our attention that a growing number of people are stopping their cars at the school gates to drop pupils at school and then turning their vehicle around.  I would encourage parents not to stop directly by the school gate as this is a very busy place in the morning and can be extremely dangerous if cars are trying to turn.  This information has been passed to the local police who will monitor the situation.  Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

Icy Weather

As the weather becomes colder, please take extra care on the school paths.  Although the main paths and slopes are regularly gritted, other paths can become slippy during the icy weather.  As a school, we will aim to remain open in all circumstances.  However, if the weather becomes so inclement that the school needs to be closed to ensure safety, this information will be sent as a text message and posted on the school website as early as possible.  In addition, snow line contact details will be circulated in the near future.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs M Walsh

Acting Headteacher

